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                                                                   [LOGO] Dynegy

                                April 24, 2003

To our shareholders:

   The 2003 annual meeting of shareholders of Dynegy Inc. will be held on
Thursday, June 5, 2003 at 10:00 a.m., local time, at the Doubletree Houston
Hotel - Allen Center, 400 Dallas Street, Houston, Texas 77002. At the meeting,
in addition to acting on the matters described in the attached proxy statement,
there will be an opportunity to discuss other matters of interest to you as a
shareholder.

   It is important that your shares be represented and voted at the meeting.
Please sign, date and mail the enclosed proxy card in the envelope provided,
even if you plan to attend the meeting in person. You also may vote your shares
by telephone or through the Internet as described on the enclosed proxy card.
We look forward to seeing you in Houston on June 5th.

Sincerely,

/s/ Daniel L. Dienstbier                /s/ Bruce A. Williamson
Daniel L. Dienstbier                    Bruce A. Williamson
Chairman of the Board                   President and Chief
                                        Executive Officer

                                                                   [LOGO] Dynegy

                   NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS
                       TO BE HELD THURSDAY, JUNE 5, 2003

To our shareholders:

   NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the 2003 annual meeting of shareholders of
Dynegy Inc., an Illinois corporation, will be held on Thursday, June 5, 2003 at
10:00 a.m., local time, at the Doubletree Houston Hotel - Allen Center, 400
Dallas Street, Houston, Texas 77002 for the following purposes:

    1. To elect ten Class A common stock directors and two Class B common stock
       directors to serve until the 2004 annual meeting of shareholders;

    2. To consider and act upon a proposal to ratify the appointment of
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       PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as Dynegy's independent auditors for the
       fiscal year ending December 31, 2003;

    3. To consider and act upon the two shareholder proposals set forth in the
       accompanying proxy statement; and

    4. To consider and act upon any other matters that may properly come before
       the meeting or any adjournment or postponement of the meeting.

   The close of business on April 18, 2003 has been fixed as the record date
for the determination of shareholders entitled to receive notice of and to vote
at the annual meeting or any adjournment or postponement of the meeting.

   You are cordially invited to attend the meeting. WHETHER OR NOT YOU PLAN TO
ATTEND THE MEETING, WE ASK THAT YOU SIGN AND RETURN THE ENCLOSED PROXY CARD AS
PROMPTLY AS POSSIBLE. A SELF-ADDRESSED, POSTAGE-PAID ENVELOPE IS ENCLOSED FOR
YOUR CONVENIENCE. ALTERNATIVELY, YOU MAY VOTE YOUR SHARES BY TELEPHONE OR
THROUGH THE INTERNET AS DESCRIBED ON THE ENCLOSED PROXY CARD.

                                          By Order of the Board of Directors,

                                          /s/ Keith R. Fullenweider
                                          Keith R. Fullenweider
                                          Senior Vice President, Deputy General
                                          Counsel and Secretary

April 24, 2003

                                  DYNEGY INC.
                          1000 Louisiana, Suite 5800
                             Houston, Texas 77002
                                (713) 507-6400

                               -----------------

                                PROXY STATEMENT

                               -----------------

                              GENERAL INFORMATION

   The enclosed proxy is solicited by the Board of Directors of Dynegy Inc. for
use at the annual meeting of shareholders to be held on Thursday, June 5, 2003
at 10:00 a.m., local time, at the Doubletree Houston Hotel - Allen Center, 400
Dallas Street, Houston, Texas 77002, or at any adjournment or postponement of
the meeting. This proxy statement, the Notice of Annual Meeting, the proxy card
and our Annual Report to Shareholders for the year ended December 31, 2002,
including financial statements, will be first mailed to shareholders on or
about May 5, 2003. The Annual Report to Shareholders does not constitute part
of the proxy soliciting material.

Quorum and Vote Required

   Quorum.  The presence of a majority of the votes of the shares of our Class
A common stock and our Class B common stock, counted together, represented in
person or by proxy at the annual meeting and entitled to vote on a matter, will
constitute a quorum for consideration of that matter at the meeting.
Abstentions and broker non-votes are counted in determining the number of
shares present at the meeting. A "broker non-vote" occurs if a broker or other
nominee who holds shares in "street" name for customers who are beneficial
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owners of those shares does not have discretionary authority with respect to
the voting of the shares and has not received instructions with respect to a
particular item from the customer. Broker non-votes as to a particular matter
do not count toward the determination of the shares represented in person or by
proxy on that matter.

   Election of Directors.  There are twelve persons nominated for election to
serve as directors of Dynegy for a one-year term. In accordance with our
Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation (our "Articles of
Incorporation"), of the twelve director nominees, ten are to be elected by the
holders of our Class A common stock and two are to be elected by the holder of
our Class B common stock. The affirmative vote of a majority of the votes of
the shares of Class A common stock represented in person or by proxy and
entitled to vote is required to elect a Class A common stock director. Under
Illinois law, our Articles of Incorporation and our Bylaws, abstentions have
the effect of votes against the election of the director nominees.

   Under Illinois law and our Articles of Incorporation, holders of Class A
common stock are entitled to cumulate their votes in the election of the Class
A common stock directors. All holders of Class A common stock are entitled to
ten votes (the number of Class A common stock directors to be elected) for each
of their shares for candidates nominated to serve as Class A common stock
directors. Holders of Class A common stock may:

  .   cast their votes equally for all candidates;

  .   cast all of their votes for any one candidate whose name has been placed
      in nomination prior to voting; or

  .   distribute their votes among two or more candidates in any proportion.

   The affirmative vote of a majority of the votes of the shares of Class B
common stock represented in person or by proxy and entitled to vote is required
to elect a Class B common stock director. Chevron U.S.A. Inc., as the holder of
all our outstanding shares of Class B common stock, will be entitled to one
vote for each share it holds

in the election of the Class B common stock directors. Holders of our Class A
common stock do not vote in the election of the Class B common stock directors.

   Ratification of Independent Auditors.  Under our Articles of Incorporation,
the holders of our Class A common stock and the holder of our Class B common
stock are entitled to vote together as a single class on the ratification of
auditors. The holders of our Class A common stock and Class B common stock are
entitled to one vote for each share they hold. A majority of the votes of the
shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock, represented in person
or by proxy and entitled to vote, is required to ratify the selection of
auditors. Under Illinois law, an abstention has the same legal effect as a vote
against this proposal, but a broker non-vote is not counted for purposes of
determining shares represented in person or by proxy on the matter.

   Shareholder Proposals.  Under our Articles of Incorporation, the holders of
our Class A common stock and the holder of our Class B common stock are
entitled to vote together as a single class on the shareholder proposals and
are entitled to one vote for each share they hold. The affirmative vote of a
majority of the votes of the shares present in person or by proxy at the
meeting and entitled to vote on the shareholder proposals is necessary to
approve any shareholder proposal, including the two described in this proxy
statement. Under Illinois law, an abstention has the same legal effect as a
vote against the proposal, but a broker non-vote is not counted for purposes of

Edgar Filing: DYNEGY INC /IL/ - Form DEF 14A

4



determining shares represented in person or by proxy on the relevant matter.

Record Date and Outstanding Shares

   The Board of Directors has fixed the close of business on April 18, 2003 as
the record date for determining holders of outstanding shares of Class A common
stock and Class B common stock entitled to notice of and to vote at the meeting
or any adjournment or postponement of the meeting. As of the record date, there
were outstanding 275,422,829 shares of Class A common stock and 96,891,014
shares of Class B common stock. Class A common stock and Class B common stock
are the only classes of outstanding securities entitled to notice of and to
vote at the meeting.

Solicitation of Proxies

   We will bear the cost of soliciting proxies. Proxies may be solicited by
mail or facsimile, or by our directors, officers or employees in person or by
telephone. We have retained Mellon Investor Services LLC to assist in the
solicitation of proxies for a fee of $12,500. We will reimburse brokerage
houses and other custodians, nominees and fiduciaries for their reasonable
out-of-pocket expenses for forwarding solicitation material to the beneficial
owners of common stock.

   Questions concerning the proposals to be acted upon at the annual meeting
should be directed to our Secretary at (713) 507-6400. Additional copies of
this proxy statement or the proxy card may be obtained from our Investor
Relations Department at our principal executive office. The mailing address of
this office is 1000 Louisiana, Suite 5800, Houston, Texas 77002.

Revocation of Proxies

   The enclosed proxy, even though executed and returned, may be revoked at any
time prior to the voting of the proxy by:

  .   executing and submitting a revised proxy (including an Internet or
      telephone vote);

  .   sending written notice to our Secretary at the address provided at the
      beginning of this proxy statement; or

  .   voting in person at the meeting.

In the absence of a revocation, shares represented by proxies will be voted at
the meeting.

                                      2

Voting by Telephone or Internet

   Shareholders of record can simplify their voting and reduce our costs by
voting their shares by telephone or through the Internet. The telephone and
Internet voting procedures are designed to authenticate shareholders'
identities, allow shareholders to vote their shares and confirm that their
instructions have been properly recorded. If your shares are held in the name
of a bank or broker, the availability of telephone and Internet voting will
depend upon the voting processes of the bank or broker. Accordingly,
shareholders should follow the voting instructions on the form they receive
from their bank or broker. If you choose to cumulate your votes other than
equally for directors, you MAY NOT use telephone or Internet voting. Rather,
you MUST vote by returning the enclosed proxy card in the envelope provided or
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by voting in person at the annual meeting.

   Shareholders who elect to vote through the Internet may incur
telecommunications and Internet access charges and other costs for which they
are solely responsible. The Internet and telephone voting facilities for
shareholders of record will close at 11:00 p.m., Eastern Daylight Time, on the
evening before the meeting. Instructions for voting by telephone or through the
Internet are contained on the enclosed proxy card.

Voting by Mail

   Shareholders who elect to vote by mail are asked to sign, date and return
the enclosed proxy card using the postage-paid envelope provided. The persons
named as proxies on the proxy card were designated by the Board of Directors.
Any proxy given pursuant to this solicitation and received prior to the meeting
will be voted as specified in the proxy card. Unless you withhold authority to
vote or instruct otherwise, proxies will be voted FOR the election of the
nominees to the Board of Directors, equally or cumulatively as the proxies may
determine; FOR ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP;
AGAINST the shareholder proposal relating to auditor conflicts; AGAINST the
shareholder proposal relating to indexed options; and in accordance with the
judgment of the persons named on the proxy card on such other matters as may
properly come before the meeting or any adjournment or postponement of the
meeting.

Meeting Attendance

   Because of limited seating, only shareholders, their proxy holders and our
guests may attend the meeting. If you plan to attend, you must be a shareholder
of record as of April 18, 2003 or you must bring with you a brokerage statement
or other evidence of beneficial ownership showing ownership of common stock on
April 18, 2003. Directions to the meeting site are located on the back cover of
this booklet. Complementary valet parking will be provided at the meeting site.

Form 10-K

   Shareholders may obtain, without charge, a copy of our 2002 Annual Report on
Form 10-K as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. For copies,
please contact our Investor Relations Department at our principal executive
office address: Dynegy Inc., 1000 Louisiana, Suite 5800, Houston, Texas 77002.
The Form 10-K is also available to the public at the SEC's website at
www.sec.gov.

                                      3

                            PRINCIPAL SHAREHOLDERS

   The following table sets forth certain information regarding beneficial
ownership of our capital stock as of March 24, 2003, except as otherwise noted,
by (i) each person who we know to own beneficially 5% or more of our Class A
common stock or Class B common stock, (ii) each director or nominee for
director, (iii) each current or former executive officer named in the Summary
Compensation Table set forth below and (iv) all directors, nominees for
director and current or former executive officers named in the Summary
Compensation Table as a group. Share amounts and percentages shown for each
individual or group in the table are adjusted to give effect to the exercise of
all options exercisable by such individual or group within 60 days of March 24,
2003, regardless of whether such options are currently in the money.
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                                                                       Number of Shares (1)
                                                                       ---------------------
                                                                                             Percent of
                                                                        Class A    Class B    Class A
                                                                        Common     Common      Common
                                                                         Stock      Stock     Stock(2)
                                                                       ---------- ---------- ----------

ChevronTexaco Corporation(3)..........................................         -- 96,891,014    26.1%(3)
 Chevron U.S.A. Inc.
 6001 Bollinger Canyon Road, Bldg. A4
 San Ramon, CA 94583

Charles L. Watson(4)..................................................  5,036,475         --     1.8%

Daniel L. Dienstbier(5)...............................................     63,352         --       *

Bruce A. Williamson...................................................         --         --       *

Alec G. Dreyer(6).....................................................    259,010         --       *

Louis J. Dorey(7).....................................................     49,057         --       *

Kenneth E. Randolph(8)................................................  2,125,706         --       *

R. Blake Young(9).....................................................    202,204         --       *

Stephen W. Bergstrom(10)..............................................  4,988,426         --     1.8%

Matthew K. Schatzman(11)..............................................    935,881         --       *

Charles E. Bayless(5).................................................    392,830         --       *

David W. Biegler......................................................         --         --       *

Linda Walker Bynoe....................................................      4,254         --       *

Barry J. Galt.........................................................     19,254         --       *

Patricia A. Hammick...................................................         --         --       *

Robert C. Oelkers.....................................................      5,332         --       *

Joe J. Stewart(5).....................................................     82,362         --       *

William L. Trubeck....................................................         --         --       *

J. Otis Winters(5)....................................................     59,915         --       *

Darald W. Callahan(12)................................................         --         --       *

John S. Watson(12)....................................................         --         --       *

Current and former Executive Officers, Directors and Director Nominees
  as a Group (24 persons)(4)(5)(6)(7)(8)(9)(10)(11)(12)(13)........... 14,804,938         --     5.4%

--------
 * Less than 1%.
(1) Unless otherwise noted, each person or entity listed has sole voting and
    investment power with respect to the shares reported.
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(2) Based upon 275,026,449 shares of Class A common stock and 96,891,014 shares
    of Class B common stock outstanding at March 24, 2003.

                                      4

(3) The shares are held of record by Chevron U.S.A. Inc. ("Chevron U.S.A.").
    ChevronTexaco Corporation ("ChevronTexaco") beneficially owns 100% of the
    capital stock of Chevron U.S.A. Consequently, ChevronTexaco may be deemed
    to beneficially own all of the shares of Class B common stock owned of
    record by Chevron U.S.A. The amount shown does not include 150,000 shares
    of our Series B Mandatorily Convertible Redeemable Preferred Stock held by
    ChevronTexaco. These shares are convertible into shares of Class B common
    stock at a conversion price of $31.64. Each share of Class B common stock
    may in certain circumstances be converted into Class A common stock. For
    purposes of computing Chevron U.S.A.'s beneficial ownership, the percentage
    of Class A common stock beneficially owned assumes conversion of all shares
    of Class B common stock into Class A common stock but does not assume
    conversion of any shares of our Series B Mandatorily Convertible Redeemable
    Preferred Stock.
(4) Amount shown includes 4,269,506 shares of Class A common stock held by Mr.
    Watson issuable upon the exercise of employee stock options at a weighted
    average exercise price of approximately $20.09 per share and approximately
    7,476 shares of Class A common stock held by the Trustee of the Dynegy Inc.
    Profit Sharing/401(k) Savings Plan (the "401(k) Plan") for the account of
    Mr. Watson, based on the market value of units held by Mr. Watson in the
    401(k) Plan's Dynegy stock fund divided by the closing price of our Class A
    common stock as of February 28, 2003.
(5) Amounts shown include 16,000 shares of Class A common stock issuable upon
    the exercise of director stock options held by Mr. Dienstbier and 22,000
    shares of Class A common stock issuable upon the exercise of director stock
    options held by each of Messrs. Bayless, Stewart and Winters. Does not
    include certain stock units held by Messrs. Bayless and Stewart through the
    Dynegy Deferred Compensation Plan for Certain Directors. Participants in
    the Deferred Compensation Plan receive cash equal to the number of stock
    units in their account times the last sales price of our Class A common
    stock on the last business day of the month preceding the termination of
    their service as a director. For Mr. Bayless, also includes 352,000 shares
    of Class A common stock issuable upon the exercise of employee stock
    options held by Mr. Bayless. Such options were granted to Mr. Bayless
    during his prior service as an officer of Illinova Corporation, a company
    we acquired in February 2000. For Mr. Stewart, amount shown includes 3,177
    shares of Class A common stock held in two living trusts for the benefit of
    Mr. Stewart and his wife and 57,185 shares held in a family limited
    partnership of which Mr. Stewart and his wife are the general partners and
    the aforementioned trusts are the limited partners.
(6) Amount shown includes 201,486 shares of Class A common stock issuable upon
    the exercise of employee stock options held by Mr. Dreyer and 21,392 shares
    of restricted Class A common stock which vest on February 2, 2005. Amount
    shown also includes approximately 8,961 shares of Class A common stock held
    by the Trustee of the 401(k) Plan for the account of Mr. Dreyer, based on
    the market value of units held by Mr. Dreyer in the 401(k) Plan's Dynegy
    stock fund divided by the closing price of our Class A common stock as of
    February 28, 2003.
(7) Amount shown includes 42,780 shares of Class A common stock issuable upon
    the exercise of employee stock options held by Mr. Dorey and approximately
    6,277 shares of Class A common stock held by the Trustee of the 401(k) Plan
    for the account of Mr. Dorey, based on the market value of units held by
    Mr. Dorey in the 401(k) Plan's Dynegy stock fund divided by the closing
    price of our Class A common stock as of February 28, 2003.
(8) Amount shown includes 468,789 shares of Class A common stock issuable upon
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    the exercise of employee stock options held by Mr. Randolph and
    approximately 9,313 shares of Class A common stock held by the Trustee of
    the 401(k) Plan for the account of Mr. Randolph, based on the market value
    of units held by Mr. Randolph in the 401(k) Plan's Dynegy stock fund
    divided by the closing price of our Class A common stock as of February 28,
    2003.
(9) Amount shown includes 154,500 shares of Class A common stock issuable upon
    the exercise of employee stock options held by Mr. Young and approximately
    5,388 shares of Class A common stock held by the Trustee of the 401(k) Plan
    for the account of Mr. Young, based on the market value of units held by
    Mr. Young in the 401(k) Plan's Dynegy stock fund divided by the closing
    price of our Class A common stock as of February 28, 2003.
(10) Amount shown includes 601,174 shares of Class A common stock that are
     owned by trusts established by Mr. Bergstrom for the benefit of his minor
     children. Mr. Bergstrom's father is the sole trustee of such trusts.
     Amount shown also includes 149,190 shares of Class A common stock held by
     the Bergstrom Family Foundation, of which Mr. Bergstrom is the President.
     Mr. Bergstrom disclaims beneficial ownership of all of the shares of Class
     A common stock held by the referenced trusts and the family foundation.
     Amount shown also includes 2,541,537 shares of Class A common stock
     issuable upon the exercise of employee stock options held by Mr. Bergstrom
     at a weighted average exercise price of approximately $18.88 per share.
     Amount shown also includes 7,377 shares of Class A common stock held by
     the Trustee of the 401(k) Plan for the account of Mr. Bergstrom, based on
     the market value of units held by Mr. Bergstrom in the 401(k) Plan's
     Dynegy stock fund divided by the closing price of our Class A common stock
     as of February 28, 2003.
(11) Amount shown includes 886,537 shares of Class A common stock issuable upon
     the exercise of employee stock options held by Mr. Schatzman and
     approximately 7,415 shares of Class A common stock held by the Trustee of
     the 401(k) Plan for the account of Mr. Schatzman, based on the market
     value of units held by Mr. Schatzman in the 401(k) Plan's Dynegy stock
     fund divided by the closing price of our Class A common stock as of
     February 28, 2003.
(12) Messrs. Callahan and Watson disclaim beneficial ownership of all shares of
     record held by Chevron U.S.A.
(13) Amount shown includes 580,880 shares beneficially owned by four current
     executive officers who are not included in the Summary Compensation Table.

                                      5

                                  PROPOSAL 1
                             ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

  Holders of Class A Common Stock

   Ten Class A common stock directors will be elected at the annual meeting by
the holders of Class A common stock to serve one-year terms. The affirmative
vote of a majority of the votes of the shares of Class A common stock
represented in person or by proxy and entitled to vote is required to elect a
Class A common stock director. Under Illinois law, our Articles of
Incorporation and our Bylaws, abstentions have the effect of votes against the
election of the director nominees.

   Under Illinois law and our Articles of Incorporation, holders of Class A
common stock are entitled to cumulate their votes in the election of the Class
A common stock directors. All holders of Class A common stock will be entitled
to ten votes (the number of Class A common stock directors to be elected) for
each of their shares. Holders of Class A common stock may:
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  .   cast their votes equally for all candidates;

  .   cast all of their votes for any one candidate whose name has been placed
      in nomination prior to voting; or

  .   distribute their votes among two or more candidates in any proportion.

If you choose to cumulate your votes other than equally, you MAY NOT use
Internet or telephone voting. Rather, you MUST vote by signing, dating and
returning the enclosed proxy card in the envelope provided or by attending the
annual meeting and voting in person.

   Unless you withhold authority to vote or instruct otherwise, the enclosed
proxy will be voted FOR the election of the nominees listed below equally or
cumulatively, as the proxies may determine. Although the Board of Directors
does not contemplate that any of the nominees will be unable to serve, if such
a situation arises prior to the annual meeting, the persons appointed in the
enclosed proxy card will vote for the election of such other persons that may
be nominated by the Board of Directors.

  Holders of Class B Common Stock

   Two Class B common stock directors will be elected at the annual meeting by
the holders of our Class B common stock to serve one-year terms. The
affirmative vote of a majority of the votes of the shares of Class B common
stock represented in person or by proxy and entitled to vote is required to
elect a Class B common stock director. Under our Articles of Incorporation,
Chevron U.S.A., as the sole holder of Class B common stock, is entitled to
nominate and elect all of our Class B common stock directors.

  Director Information

   All of the nominees for Class A common stock director and Class B common
stock director are currently directors of Dynegy. Mr. Winters will not be
standing for re-election as a Class A common stock director. The following
table sets forth information regarding the names, ages and principal
occupations of the current directors, other directorships held by them in
certain companies and the length of their service as a director of Dynegy.

                                      6

                                                                                 Age as
                                                                                   of    Director
    Directors and Nominees          Principal Occupation and Directorships       3/31/03  Since
    ----------------------     ------------------------------------------------- ------- --------

Class A Common Stock Directors

Daniel L. Dienstbier.......... Non-Executive Chairman of the Board of Dynegy       62      1995

Bruce A. Williamson........... Chief Executive Officer and President of Dynegy     43      2002

Charles E. Bayless............ Retired Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of     60      2000
                               Illinova Corporation and Illinois Power

David W. Biegler.............. Retired Vice Chairman of TXU Corporation;           56      2003
                               Director of Trinity Industries, Inc.
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Linda Walker Bynoe............ President and Chief Executive Officer of Telemat    50      2002
                               Ltd; Director of CitiStreet Funds, Inc., Angelo &
                               Maxie's, Inc. and Fidelity Life Association

Barry J. Galt................. Director of Ocean Energy, Inc., Friede, Goldman     69      2002
                               Halter Inc., Standard Financial Group, Inc. and
                               Trinity Industries, Inc.

Patricia A. Hammick........... Consultant and Adjunct Professor at George          56      2003
                               Washington University; Director of Consol Energy,
                               Inc.

Robert C. Oelkers............. Retired Vice President and Comptroller of Texaco    58      2002
                               Inc.

Joe J. Stewart................ Retired President of BWX Technologies, Inc. and     65      2000
                               Past President and Chief Operating Officer of The
                               Babcock and Wilcox Company; Retired Executive
                               Vice President of McDermott International, Inc.

William L. Trubeck............ Executive Vice President, Western Group of Waste    56      2003
                               Management Inc.; Director of Yellow Corporation

J. Otis Winters............... Director, Glass & Associates; Director of AMX       70      1993
                               Corporation

Class B Common Stock Directors

Darald W. Callahan............ Executive Vice President of Power, Chemicals and    60      1996
                               Technology of ChevronTexaco Corporation

John S. Watson................ Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of       46      2001
                               ChevronTexaco Corporation

   Set forth below is additional biographical information with respect to our
current directors and director nominees.

   Daniel L. Dienstbier has served as non-executive Chairman of the Board of
Dynegy since September 2002 and as a director of Dynegy since 1995. He served
as interim Chief Executive Officer of Dynegy from May 2002 until October 23,
2002 and as President of Northern Natural Gas Company, which was a Dynegy
subsidiary, from February 2002 until May 2002. Mr. Dienstbier has over
thirty-five years of experience in the oil and gas industry. He served as
President and Chief Operating Officer of American Oil & Gas Corp. from October
1993 through July 1994, President and Chief Operating Officer of Arkla, Inc.
from July 1992 through October 1993, and President of Jule, Inc., a private
company involved in energy consulting and joint venture investments in the
pipeline, gathering and exploration and production industries, from February
1991 through June 1992. Previously, Mr. Dienstbier served as President and
Chief Executive Officer of Dyco Petroleum Corp. and

                                      7

Executive Vice President of Diversified Energy from February 1989 through
February 1991. In addition, he served as President of the Gas Pipeline Group of
Enron Corp. from July 1985 through July 1988. Mr. Dienstbier is a former
director of American Oil & Gas Corp., Arkla, Inc., Enron Corp. and Midwest
Resources. He is also a former member of the Audit and Compliance Committee of
Northern Border Partners, L.P.
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   Bruce A. Williamson has served as President, Chief Executive Officer and as
a director of Dynegy since October 2002. Prior to joining Dynegy, Mr.
Williamson served in various capacities with Duke Energy and its affiliates,
most recently serving as President and Chief Executive Officer of Duke Energy
Global Markets. In this capacity, he was responsible for all Duke Energy
business units with global communications and international business positions.
Mr. Williamson joined the Duke family of companies in 1997 following the Duke
Power and PanEnergy Corporation merger. Prior to the Duke-PanEnergy merger, he
served as PanEnergy's Vice President of Finance. Before joining PanEnergy, he
held positions of increasing responsibility at Shell Oil Company, advancing
over a 14-year period to Assistant Treasurer.

   Charles E. Bayless served as Chairman of Illinova and Illinois Power from
August 1998 until his retirement in December 1999. Mr. Bayless served as Chief
Executive Officer of Illinova and President of Illinois Power from July 1998
until September 1999. He was Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer of
Tucson Electric Power from 1992 to 1998. Mr. Bayless served as a Director of
Illinova from 1998 until the closing of the merger with Dynegy in February 2000.

   David W. Biegler was elected to the Board in April 2003. He is the retired
Vice Chairman of TXU Corporation. From 1997 until 2001, he served as President
and Chief Operating Officer of TXU Corporation, which provides electric and
natural gas utility services, energy marketing, merchant energy trading and
other energy-related services. From 1993 to 1997, he served as Chairman,
President and Chief Executive Officer of ENSERCH Corp. He currently serves as
Chairman of the American Gas Foundation.

   Linda Walker Bynoe was elected to the Board in September 2002. Ms. Bynoe has
served as President and Chief Executive Officer of Telemat Ltd., a project
management and consulting firm, since 1995 and previously as Chief Operating
Officer since 1989. From 1978 to 1989, Ms. Bynoe held various positions with
the Capital Markets division of Morgan Stanley, serving as Vice President from
1984 to 1989. Prior to 1976, Ms. Bynoe was a certified public accountant in the
audit and tax division of Arthur Andersen & Co.

   Barry J. Galt was elected to the Board in September 2002. Mr. Galt has
served as a director of Ocean Energy, Inc. since his retirement in 1999. From
January 1999 until May 1999, he acted as Vice Chairman of Ocean Energy, Inc. He
served as Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Seagull Energy Corporation,
the predecessor to Ocean Energy, from 1983 to 1998. Immediately prior to his
employment by Seagull, Mr. Galt acted as Chief Operating Officer of The
Williams Companies.

   Patricia A. Hammick was elected to the Board in April 2003. She is currently
a consultant and adjunct professor in graduate studies at George Washington
University. Ms. Hammick served as Senior Vice President and a member of the
management committee of Columbia Energy Group from 1998 through 2000 and was
Vice President, Corporate Strategic Planning, for Columbia Energy Group from
1997 through 1998. From 1983 to 1996, she served as the Chief Operations
Officer for the National Gas Supply Association in Washington, D.C., and held a
management position with Gulf Oil Exploration and Production Company from 1979
through 1983. Prior to 1979, Ms. Hammick worked for the American Petroleum
Institute, the Center for Naval Analysis and the Naval Weapons Center.

   Robert C. Oelkers was elected to the Board in August 2002. He served as
President of Texaco International Trading Inc. from April 1999 until his
retirement in October 2001. Mr. Oelkers served as Vice President and
Comptroller of Texaco Inc. from April 1994 until March 1999. Mr. Oelkers was
employed by Texaco Inc. from 1966 until his retirement.

                                      8

Edgar Filing: DYNEGY INC /IL/ - Form DEF 14A

12



   Joe J. Stewart served as President of BWX Technologies, Inc., Lynchburg,
Virginia, and Executive Vice President of McDermott International, Inc., New
Orleans, Louisiana, a diversified energy and environmental equipment and
services company, from 1995 until his retirement in 1998. He was President and
Chief Operating Officer of The Babcock & Wilcox Company and Executive Vice
President of McDermott International, Inc. from 1993 to 1995 and Executive Vice
President of the Power Generation Group of The Babcock and Wilcox Company from
1987 to 1993. Mr. Stewart served as a Director of Illinova from 1998 until the
closing of the merger with Dynegy in February 2000.

   William L. Trubeck was elected to the Board in April 2003. He currently
serves as Executive Vice President of Waste Management Inc.'s Western Group. He
previously served Waste Management as Executive Vice President, Operations
Support and Chief Administrative Officer. He was Senior Vice President -
Finance and Chief Financial Officer of International Multifoods, Inc. from 1997
until March 2000, and President, Latin American Operations of International
Multifoods, Inc. from 1998 until March 2000.

   J. Otis Winters served as Lead Director to the Board from May 2002 until
March 2003. In 1990, he co-founded The PWC Group, Inc. (formerly known as Pate,
Winters & Stone, Inc.), a consulting firm. He served as Chairman of The PWC
Group, Inc. until its merger with Glass & Associates, of which he now serves as
a director. Mr. Winters was formerly Executive Vice President and Director of
The Williams Companies, and Executive Vice President and Director of the First
National Bank of Tulsa. Mr. Winters also serves as a Director of AMX
Corporation, a designer of electronic equipment. Mr. Winters will not be
standing for re-election as a Class A common stock director.

   Darald W. Callahan was named Executive Vice President of Power, Chemicals
and Technology of ChevronTexaco Corporation in October 2001. Previously, he
served as Executive Vice President of Chevron Corporation, a position he
assumed in August 2000. He was appointed President of Chevron Chemical Co. LLC,
a subsidiary of Chevron, in February 1999. He served as Senior Vice President
of Chevron Chemical from October 1991 through January 1999. Mr. Callahan has
been employed by ChevronTexaco and its affiliates since 1964.

   John S. Watson was appointed Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of
ChevronTexaco in October 2001. Previously, he served as Vice President, Finance
and Chief Financial Officer of Chevron Corporation, a position he assumed in
August 2000. Mr. Watson joined Chevron in 1980 as a financial analyst. He was
appointed manager of investor relations in 1990. In 1993, Mr. Watson became
manager of credit card enterprises for Chevron U.S.A. Products Co. Mr. Watson
was appointed President of Chevron Canada Ltd. in January 1996 and in February
1998 was appointed Vice President of Chevron, responsible for strategic
planning.

   The Board of Directors recommends that shareholders vote FOR the election of
the nominees to the Board of Directors.

Directors' Meetings and Committees of the Board of Directors

   During 2002, our Board of Directors held 31 meetings. Each director attended
at least 75% of the total number of meetings of the Board of Directors during
the period for which he or she has been a director and at least 75% of the
total number of meetings held by all committees of the Board on which he or she
served during the period that he or she served. The Board of Directors has the
following committees:

   Audit and Compliance Committee.  The Audit and Compliance Committee, which
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currently is comprised of Messrs. Oelkers (chairman), Bayless, Galt and Trubeck
and Messes. Bynoe and Hammick, met eight times during 2002. Mr. Trubeck and Ms.
Hammick were added to this committee following their election to the Board in
April 2003. Each of the members of the Audit and Compliance Committee satisfies
the independence requirements under the current New York Stock Exchange rules.
Further, at least one member of this committee is a financial expert as such
term is defined pursuant to Section 407 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002. The
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Audit and Compliance Committee is responsible for meeting with the independent
auditors, internal auditors and senior executives of Dynegy to review and
inquire into matters affecting the financial reporting of Dynegy and appointing
the auditors to be ratified at the annual meeting of shareholders. Please read
"Audit and Compliance Committee Report."

   Mr. Bayless served as Chairman of the Audit and Compliance Committee from
May 2002 to November 2002. In appointing Mr. Bayless to serve on the Audit and
Compliance Committee, the Board considered the rules of the New York Stock
Exchange that restrict directors who have relationships with Dynegy, including
employment by a predecessor or former parent company, that may interfere with
the exercise of their independence from management and Dynegy from serving on
the Audit and Compliance Committee. Mr. Bayless, as the former Chairman of the
Board and Chief Executive Officer of Illinova Corporation, could be deemed to
be an employee of a predecessor or former parent company in light of the
Dynegy-Illinova merger. The Board also considered the NYSE rules which provide
that a director with such relationships may, under certain circumstances, be
appointed to the Audit and Compliance Committee if the Board of Directors
determines in its business judgment that membership on the Audit and Compliance
Committee by Mr. Bayless is required by the best interests of Dynegy and its
shareholders. The Board determined that, in light of Mr. Bayless' significant
financial experience and expertise, his membership on the Audit and Compliance
Committee was required by the best interests of Dynegy and its shareholders.

   Executive Committee.  The Executive Committee, which currently is comprised
of Messrs. Dienstbier (chairman), Bayless, Callahan, Galt, Oelkers, Stewart,
Williamson and Winters, met two times during 2002. The Executive Committee
generally has been delegated the authority to approve any actions that the
Board of Directors could approve, except to the extent restricted by law, our
Articles of Incorporation or our Bylaws. This committee also is responsible for
maintaining an effective working relationship between the Board of Directors
and management.

   Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee.  The Corporate Governance and
Nominating Committee, which currently is comprised of Messrs. Bayless
(chairman), Biegler, Callahan, Oelkers, Stewart and Winters, met three times
during 2002. Mr. Biegler was added to this committee following his election to
the Board in April 2003. The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee is
responsible for oversight of the composition, conduct and compensation of the
Board of Directors, with a strong emphasis on achieving and maintaining best
practices. In addition, the Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee is
charged with maintaining compliance with recently enacted corporate governance
legislation and regulation. The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee
will consider director nominees recommended by shareholders. To submit a
recommendation for consideration, a shareholder must follow the process
described below in "Future Shareholder Proposals."

   Compensation and Human Resources Committee.  The Compensation and Human
Resources Committee, which currently is comprised of Messrs. Galt (chairman),
Stewart, Trubeck, Watson and Winters and Ms. Bynoe, met eight times during
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2002. Mr. Trubeck was added to this committee following his election to the
Board in April 2003. The Compensation and Human Resources Committee reviews
recommendations for the appointment of persons to senior executive positions;
reviews and approves corporate compensation and benefits strategy; reviews and
approves terms of employment and compensation for senior executives; and is
generally responsible for the proper and orderly administration of our
retirement and savings plans.

   Risk, Environment and Operations Committee.  The Risk, Environment and
Operations Committee, which currently is comprised of Messrs. Stewart
(chairman), Biegler, Callahan and Winters and Ms. Hammick, met three times
during 2002. Mr. Biegler and Ms. Hammick were added to this committee following
their election to the Board in April 2003. The Risk, Environment and Operations
Committee is responsible for overseeing our environmental and occupational
health and safety practices as well as our operating performance.

                                      10

Compensation of Directors

   General.  During 2002, each non-employee director was paid an annual
retainer of $30,000 per year, plus $1,500 per board meeting and $1,000 per
committee meeting attended. Chairpersons of the Audit and Compliance Committee,
the Compensation and Human Resources Committee, the Corporate Governance and
Nominating Committee and the Risk, Environment and Operations Committee were
paid an additional $10,000 chairpersons' fee. The annual retainer was payable
50% in Dynegy Class A common stock and the remaining 50%, as well as 100% of
meeting and committee chairperson fees, were payable in either Class A common
stock or cash, at the election of the individual director. In addition, each
director is entitled to reimbursement for his reasonable out-of-pocket expenses
incurred in connection with travel to and from, and attendance at, meetings of
the Board of Directors or its committees and related activities. Directors who
are employees of Dynegy or employees of ChevronTexaco are not compensated for
their services.

   Generally, non-employee Class A directors were also entitled to receive
options to purchase 6,000 shares of Class A common stock with an exercise price
equal to the fair market value of our Class A common stock on the day of their
election at the annual meeting or appointment to the Board of Directors.
Additionally, in consideration of the significant time devoted by the members
of the Board of Directors relating to our terminated merger with Enron Corp., a
special grant of 4,000 stock options was made to each non-employee director in
January 2002.

   The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee adopted a new compensation
structure for our directors upon the successful completion of our bank
restructuring in April 2003. Under this new structure, which is effective as of
January 1, 2003, each non-employee director will continue to receive an annual
retainer of $30,000 per year, plus $2,000 per board meeting and $1,000 per
committee meeting attended. Chairpersons of the Audit and Compliance Committee
and the Compensation and Human Resources Committee shall receive chairpersons'
fees of $50,000 and $25,000, respectively, while the chairpersons of the
Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee and the Risk, Environment and
Operations Committee shall receive chairpersons' fees of $10,000. Further,
members of the Audit and Compliance Committee and the Compensation and Human
Resources Committee shall receive additional annual retainers of $5,000 and
$2,500, respectively. The annual board retainer and the meeting and committee
chairpersons' fees are payable in either Class A common stock or cash, at the
election of the individual director. Non-employee directors also will receive
annual stock units with a value of $50,000, such units to be awarded quarterly
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in arrears based on the closing price of our Class A common stock on the last
trading day of the quarter. No annual stock option grants are currently
contemplated under this new structure.

   Daniel L. Dienstbier Compensation Arrangements.  We entered into a
consulting arrangement with Daniel L. Dienstbier effective as of February 1,
2002, the date of our acquisition of Northern Natural Gas Company ("Northern
Natural"). Mr. Dienstbier previously held various executive positions at
Northern Natural, including President, before being named President of Enron's
Gas Pipeline Group in 1985. Mr. Dienstbier agreed to serve as interim President
of Northern Natural through July 31, 2002. In connection with the execution of
this agreement, pursuant to which we compensated Mr. Dienstbier $30,000 per
month, Mr. Dienstbier resigned from the Audit and Compliance Committee of both
Dynegy and Northern Border Partners, L.P.

   We subsequently entered into a replacement services agreement with Mr.
Dienstbier effective as of May 28, 2002, the date on which Mr. Dienstbier
assumed the position of interim Chief Executive Officer. His compensation
pursuant to this agreement was $83,333 per month, in the form of cash or common
stock at his election. Mr. Dienstbier served as interim Chief Executive Officer
from such date until October 23, 2002, when Bruce A. Williamson was elected
President and Chief Executive Officer. Mr. Dienstbier was elected non-executive
Chairman of the Board on September 19, 2002, and has continued to serve as
non-executive Chairman of the Board since Mr. Williamson's election on October
23rd. Mr. Dienstbier continues to serve as non-executive Chairman of the Board
and, pursuant to revisions to his earlier services agreement, we paid him
$83,333 per month through January 31, 2003 and have paid or expect to pay him
$41,667 per month from
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February 1, 2003 through May 31, 2003. In addition, we paid Mr. Dienstbier a
cash bonus of $630,000 in November 2002 pursuant to the terms of his
replacement services agreement and in further consideration for his time and
service as Chairman and interim Chief Executive Officer.

   Effective as of June 1, 2003, in his capacity as non-executive Chairman of
the Board, Mr. Dienstbier will be paid an annual retainer of $150,000. He
otherwise will be eligible to receive meeting fees and stock unit grants, but
he will not be entitled to additional director or related fees other than
reasonable expense reimbursements.

   Special Director Payments to J. Otis Winters and Charles E. Bayless.  In
November 2002, we paid approximately $480,000 and $315,000, respectively, in
additional director fees to Messrs. Winters and Bayless. The additional fees
were paid in consideration of the unusual additional duties performed by
Messrs. Winters and Bayless in carrying out their respective roles as our Lead
Director and Audit and Compliance Committee Chairman, respectively. The Board
requested that Messrs. Winters and Bayless assume these duties in consideration
of their knowledge and expertise in such matters and the challenges facing
management during 2002 and late 2001. These additional duties included
oversight of and guidance to management in connection with various lawsuits and
governmental investigations. We believe that the fees paid are at or below
those that would have been paid to other persons performing similar services.

Certain Transactions and Other Matters

   For a description of certain transactions with management and others,
certain business relationships, indebtedness of management and compliance with
Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, see "Executive
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Compensation--Employment Agreements," "--Certain Relationships and Related
Transactions" and "--Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance."
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                            EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

   The following table sets forth certain information regarding the
compensation earned by or awarded to each individual who served as our Chief
Executive Officer during 2002 and our four other most highly compensated
executive officers at the end of 2002 (the "Named Executive Officers") in
combined salary and bonus earned in 2002, as well as amounts earned by or
awarded to such individuals in their capacities as executive officers, if any,
during 2001 and 2000. Also included are the amounts earned by two additional
individuals who would have been among the four highest paid executive officers
had they been serving as such at the end of 2002.

                          SUMMARY COMPENSATION TABLE

                                                                                 Long-Term
                                         Annual Compensation                Compensation Awards
                            ---------------------------------------------- ---------------------
                                                                                        Shares
                                                                           Restricted Underlying
                            Fiscal                 Cash     Other Annual     Stock      Stock         All Other
    Name and Position        Year      Salary    Bonus(1)  Compensation(2)   Awards   Options(3)   Compensation(4)
    -----------------       ------   ---------- ---------- --------------- ---------- ----------   ---------------

Bruce A. Williamson........  2002(5) $  191,335 $2,250,000           --        --     2,000,000      $  296,584
  Chief Executive Officer,
  President and Director

Charles L. Watson..........  2002(6) $  650,000         --   $8,851,523        --            --      $  478,200
  Former Chief               2001    $1,528,756 $5,000,000   $1,484,493        --     1,009,347      $   27,200
  Executive Officer          2000    $1,527,500 $4,632,814           --        --       681,924      $   26,000

Daniel L. Dienstbier.......  2002(7) $  500,000 $  630,000           --        --            --              --
  Former Interim Chief       2001            --         --           --        --            --              --
  Executive Officer          2000            --         --           --        --            --              --

Kenneth E. Randolph........  2002    $  422,145         --   $   54,460        --            --      $   27,000
  Former Executive Vice      2001    $  372,000 $  550,000   $   50,632        --       162,371      $   27,200
  President and General      2000    $  356,417 $  525,000           --        --        61,463      $   27,427
  Counsel

R. Blake Young.............  2002    $  324,400 $  822,011           --        --        90,000      $   22,000
  Executive Vice President   2001    $  306,667 $  450,000   $   25,316        --       144,814      $   27,200
  of Administration and      2000    $  270,000 $  490,000           --        --        60,000      $   28,646
  Technology

Louis J. Dorey.............  2002(8) $  322,752         --           --        --            --      $1,346,004
  Former Chief Financial
  Officer

Alec G. Dreyer.............  2002(8) $  309,160 $  126,105           --        --        90,000      $   22,000
  President and Chief
  Executive Officer of
  Dynegy Generation
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Stephen W. Bergstrom.......  2002(6) $  714,738         --   $   63,797        --            --      $3,136,218
  Former President and       2001    $  886,493 $5,000,000   $  222,784        --       475,283      $   27,200
  Chief Operating Officer    2000    $  865,580 $2,628,962           --        --       450,000      $   25,500

Matthew K. Schatzman.......  2002(8) $  393,631         --           --        --            --      $3,515,147
  Former President and
  Chief Executive Officer
  of Wholesale Energy
  Network Segment

--------
(1) Bonus awards for 2001 and 2000, which were paid in 2002 and 2001,
    respectively, generally were determined under the terms of our Incentive
    Compensation Plan. No bonus payments were made for 2002 under our Incentive
    Compensation Plan. The bonus shown for 2002 for Mr. Williamson was paid
    upon execution of his employment agreement in October 2002. The bonus shown
    for Mr. Dienstbier was paid in November 2002 pursuant to the terms of his
    replacement services agreement and in further consideration for his time
    and service as Chairman and interim Chief Executive Officer. See
    "Compensation of Directors--Daniel L. Dienstbier Compensation
    Arrangements." The bonus shown for 2002 for Mr. Young was paid upon
    execution of a new employment agreement in September 2002. The bonus shown
    for 2002 for Mr. Dreyer relates to the payment of principal and interest on
    a relocation loan made to Mr. Dreyer in connection with the consummation of
    the Dynegy-Illinova merger, as well as the related tax payments owed with
    respect to such amount. The bonus shown for 2000 for Mr. Watson includes a
    payment of $500,000 in February 2001 relating to the successful completion
    of our merger with Illinova. See "Employment Agreements."
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(2) Includes "Perquisites and Other Personal Benefits" if the value is greater
    than the lesser of $50,000 or 10% of reported salary and bonus. For 2001,
    amounts reflect the dollar value of the difference between the price paid
    by the Named Executive Officers for shares of Class A common stock
    purchased from Dynegy in a private placement transaction in December 2001
    and the net proceeds per share to Dynegy from a concurrent public offering
    (after a $1.00 per share underwriting discount). For 2002, amounts include
    the following:

.. Mr. Watson... Approximately $6,000,000 relating to a payment we made to the Internal Revenue
                Service associated with a tax obligation incurred by Mr. Watson in relation to a
                May 2002 stock option exercise by an affiliated limited partnership controlled by Mr.
                Watson and approximately $2,800,000 relating to charitable contributions made on
                Mr. Watson's behalf, with the remainder relating to club memberships and personal
                use of corporate aircraft. It is intended that the referenced tax payment will be offset
                against other payments, if any, determined to be owed to Mr. Watson as a result of the
                ongoing arbitration proceedings between the parties. See "Employment Agreements."
.. Mr. Randolph. Approximately $30,000 relating to reimbursements for the payment of taxes and
                approximately $16,350 relating to financial planning services, with the remainder
                relating to tax preparation assistance and club memberships.
.. Mr. Bergstrom Approximately $49,000 relating to personal use of corporate aircraft, with the
                remainder relating to club memberships and reimbursements for the payment of taxes.

(3) Represents options to purchase shares of our Class A common stock at a
    price equal to the fair market value of our Class A common stock on the
    date of grant. Amounts for 2000 and 2002 generally reflect options granted
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    in 2001 and 2003, respectively, for 2000 and 2002 performance. Amounts for
    2001 reflect options granted in 2001 for 2001 performance. Mr. Williamson's
    2002 amount reflects options granted upon execution of his employment
    agreement in October 2002.
(4) The amounts shown as "All Other Compensation" for 2002 include the
    following:

.. Mr. Williamson Payment made in connection with a non-compete obligation in respect of
                 Mr. Williamson's prior employment that arose upon his election as our President and
                 Chief Executive Officer ($285,104) and a defined contribution under our portable
                 retirement plan ($11,480).
.. Mr. Watson.... Payment of life insurance premiums ($456,200), a matching contribution under the
                 401(k) Plan ($10,000) and a defined contribution under our portable retirement plan
                 ($12,000).
.. Mr. Randolph.. Payment of life insurance premiums ($5,000), a matching contribution under the
                 401(k) Plan ($10,000) and a defined contribution under our portable retirement plan
                 ($12,000).
.. Mr. Young..... A matching contribution under the 401(k) Plan ($10,000) and a defined contribution
                 under our portable retirement plan ($12,000).
.. Mr. Dorey..... Severance payments in December 2002 ($1,327,666), which included $300,000
                 associated with additional bonus amounts earned for 2001, a matching contribution
                 under the 401(k) Plan ($6,338) and a defined contribution under our portable
                 retirement plan ($12,000).
.. Mr. Dreyer.... A matching contribution under the 401(k) Plan ($10,000) and a defined contribution
                 under our portable retirement plan ($12,000).
.. Mr. Bergstrom. Severance payments in October 2002 ($2,929,843), payments made for consulting
                 services provided in 2002 following the termination of his employment ($184,375), a
                 matching contribution under the 401(k) Plan ($10,000) and a defined contribution
                 under our portable retirement plan ($12,000). Please read "Employment Agreements"
                 for further discussion of Mr. Bergstrom's severance and consulting arrangements.
.. Mr. Schatzman. Severance payments in October 2002 ($3,413,147), payments made for consulting
                 services provided in 2002 following the termination of his employment ($80,000), a
                 matching contribution under the 401(k) Plan ($10,000) and a defined contribution
                 under our portable retirement plan ($12,000). Please read "Employment Agreements"
                 for further discussion of Mr. Schatzman's severance and consulting arrangements.

(5) Mr. Williamson was elected President and Chief Executive Officer in October
    2002.
(6) Messrs. Watson and Bergstrom departed Dynegy in May 2002 and October 2002,
    respectively. Each of Messrs. Watson and Bergstrom has commenced
    arbitration proceedings against Dynegy claiming that he is owed
    approximately $28.7 million and approximately $10.4 million, respectively,
    in severance benefits. See "Employment Agreements."
(7) Mr. Dienstbier served as our interim Chief Executive Officer from May 2002
    to October 23, 2002. He currently serves as our non-executive Chairman of
    the Board. He was previously compensated for his service as President of
    Northern Natural from February 2002 to May 2002. Except for the
    compensation he has received in his former capacities as President of
    Northern Natural and our interim Chief Executive Officer and in his current
    capacity as non-executive Chairman of the Board, Mr. Dienstbier's
    compensation has related solely to his role as a non-executive director.
    Please see "Compensation of Directors." Amounts included in this Summary
    Compensation Table are only those received in relation to his capacities as
    interim Chief Executive Officer of Dynegy and President of Northern Natural.
(8) Each of Messrs. Dorey, Dreyer and Schatzman became an executive officer of
    Dynegy in 2002. The employment of Mr. Dorey and Mr. Schatzman was
    terminated in January 2003 and October 2002, respectively.
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Stock Option Grants

   The following table sets forth certain information with respect to stock
option grants made to the Named Executive Officers during 2002 and/or related
to 2002 performance under the Dynegy Inc. 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan and the
Dynegy Inc. 2002 Long-Term Incentive Plan. No stock appreciation rights were
granted during 2002.

                                 Individual Grants
                     ------------------------------------------
                                                                Potential Realizable
                                % of Total                      Value at Assumed Annual
                     Number of   Options                        Rate of Stock Price
                     Securities Granted to Exercise             Appreciation for Option
                     Underlying Employees   or Base                 Term($)(2)
                      Options   for Fiscal   Price   Expiration -----------------------
        Name         Granted(1)    2002    ($/Share)    Date       5%          10%
        ----         ---------- ---------- --------- ----------  ---------   ---------

Bruce A. Williamson. 2,000,000      49        0.88    10/23/12  1,106,854   2,804,986
Charles L. Watson...        --      --          --          --         --          --
Daniel L. Dienstbier     4,000       *       23.31     1/18/12     58,638     148,600
Kenneth E. Randolph.        --      --          --          --         --          --
R. Blake Young......    90,000     2.2        1.77     2/14/13    100,183     253,883
Louis J. Dorey......        --      --          --          --         --          --
Alec G. Dreyer......    90,000     2.2        1.77     2/14/13    100,183     253,883
Stephen W. Bergstrom        --      --          --          --         --          --
Matthew K. Schatzman        --      --          --          --         --          --

--------
 * Less than 1%
(1) Amount for Mr. Williamson reflects options granted upon execution of his
    employment agreement in October 2002. Amounts for Messrs. Young and Dreyer
    reflect options granted in 2003 for 2002 performance. Amount for Mr.
    Dienstbier reflects non-employee director options granted in 2002 relating
    to our non-employee directors' substantial time commitments associated with
    the terminated Enron merger. In each case, stock options were granted with
    an exercise price equal to the closing price of our Class A common stock on
    the date of grant.
(2) The dollar amounts under these columns represent the potential realizable
    value of each grant of options assuming that the market price of common
    stock appreciates in value from the date of grant at the 5% and 10% annual
    rates prescribed by the SEC and therefore are not intended to forecast
    possible future appreciation, if any, of the price of our common stock.

Option Exercises and Year-End Value Table

   The following table sets forth information regarding options held by the
Named Executive Officers at December 31, 2002.

                                                     Number of Shares        Value of Unexercised
                                                  Underlying Unexercised      In-the-Money Stock
                                                 Stock Options at 12/31/02  Options at 12/31/02(1)
                     Shares Acquired    Value    ------------------------- -------------------------
        Name           on Exercise   Realized($) Exercisable Unexercisable Exercisable Unexercisable
        ----         --------------- ----------- ----------- ------------- ----------- -------------
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Bruce A. Williamson.           --            --          --    2,000,000       --        $600,000
Charles L. Watson...    2,399,431(2) 36,663,305   4,269,506           --       --              --
Daniel L. Dienstbier           --            --      16,000           --       --              --
Kenneth E. Randolph.           --            --     468,789      174,266       --              --
R. Blake Young......           --            --     154,500      267,250       --              --
Louis J. Dorey......           --            --      42,780           --       --              --
Alec G. Dreyer......           --            --     201,486      192,135       --              --
Stephen W. Bergstrom           --            --   2,541,537           --       --              --
Matthew K. Schatzman           --            --     886,537           --       --              --

--------
(1) Value based on the closing price of $1.18 on the New York Stock
    Exchange--Composite Tape for our Class A common stock on December 31, 2002.
(2) Reflects options exercised by an affiliated limited partnership controlled
    by Mr. Watson. Value realized amount calculated based on the fair market
    value of our Class A common stock of $16.75 per share at the time of
    exercise on May 1, 2002.
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Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

   Section 16(a) of the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, as amended,
requires our executive officers, directors and persons who own more than 10% of
a registered class of our equity securities to file reports of ownership and
changes in ownership with the Securities and Exchange Commission and the New
York Stock Exchange. Executive officers, directors and greater-than-10%
shareholders are required by SEC regulations to furnish us with copies of all
Section 16(a) forms they file. Based solely upon review of the copies of such
forms furnished to us and upon written representations that no Forms 5 were
required, we believe that all persons subject to these reporting requirements
filed the required reports on a timely basis, except as described below. Mr.
Winters included on his 2002 Form 5 a gift transaction that was effected in
October 2001.

Employment Agreements and Change-in-Control Agreements

   General.  In late Summer 2002, we changed our approach with respect to
employment agreements with senior executives of Dynegy. Under this new
approach, we will seek to minimize the number of such agreements. We also will
seek to attain further uniformity in these agreements and have adopted a
standard form agreement to facilitate this purpose. Among other things, this
form agreement limits automatic renewals and the amount of severance payments
that may be owed upon certain termination events. The agreements described
below for Messrs. Williamson and Young reflect the renewal and
severance-related provisions of this newly adopted form agreement.

   Bruce A. Williamson Employment Agreement.  Upon becoming our Chief Executive
Officer and President effective October 23, 2002, Mr. Williamson signed an
employment agreement that terminates on October 23, 2005, subject to an
automatic one-year extension. Concurrent with the execution of this agreement,
Mr. Williamson received a signing bonus of $2,250,000 and was granted options
to purchase 2,000,000 shares of Class A common stock with an exercise price of
$0.88 per share, which was the closing price of our Class A common stock on the
date of grant. Mr. Williamson's employment agreement entitles him to a base
salary of $1,000,000 annually, subject to increase at the discretion of the
Board of Directors, and the annual opportunity to earn additional bonus
amounts, dependent upon specified financial or performance objectives, as a
participant in our Incentive Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board
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of Directors. The employment agreement provides that Mr. Williamson is eligible
to receive stock option grants each year during the term of the agreement at
the discretion of the Board of Directors. The employment agreement also
contains non-compete provisions in the event of Mr. Williamson's termination of
employment.

   Mr. Williamson's employment agreement also includes provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits if his employment is terminated due to
resignation following a "constructive termination," as defined in the
agreement, or by Dynegy without cause. For purposes of the agreement, the term
"constructive termination" is defined to include a reduction in base salary or
relocation outside of the Houston metropolitan area. Upon such a termination,
Mr. Williamson would receive one year's base salary, one year of continued
health and welfare benefits and a lump sum payment equal to the value of the
401(k) Plan matching contribution and portable retirement plan benefit he
otherwise would have received through the term of the agreement. All employee
stock options granted to him during the term of his employment also would
become immediately vested. Further, if such a termination occurs within one
year following specified change of control events, Mr. Williamson would be
entitled to the following additional payments:

  .   a lump sum amount equal to 2.99 times the greater of:

     .   the highest average annual base salary and incentive compensation paid
         to Mr. Williamson for the three years preceding the year of
         termination, and

     .   Mr. Williamson's base salary and target bonus amount for the year of
         termination; and

  .   continued health and welfare benefits for 36 months from the termination
      date.

   Charles L. Watson Employment Agreement.  Mr. Watson is our former Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer. The termination of his employment was effective in
May 2002. Mr. Watson's 2002 compensation was determined under the terms of an
employment agreement between Dynegy and Mr. Watson that was to expire on
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February 1, 2003, subject to automatic one-year extensions. Mr. Watson's
employment agreement entitled him to a base salary of $1,500,000, subject to
increase at the discretion of the Board of Directors, and the annual
opportunity to earn additional bonus amounts, dependent upon specified
financial or performance objectives, as a participant in our Incentive
Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board of Directors. Mr. Watson's
base salary when he left Dynegy was $1,560,000. The employment agreement also
provided that Mr. Watson was eligible to receive stock option grants each year
during the term of the agreement at the discretion of the Board of Directors.
The employment agreement contained non-compete provisions in the event of Mr.
Watson's termination of employment.

   Mr. Watson's employment agreement also included provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits if his employment was terminated due to
resignation following a "constructive termination," as defined in the
agreement, or for any other reason other than his voluntary resignation, death,
disability or discharge for cause. For purposes of the agreement, the term
"constructive termination" is defined to include reductions in base salary,
incentive or other compensation; a significant dimunition in responsibilities;
relocation outside of the Houston metropolitan area; and certain changes in
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control of Dynegy. Any severance benefits owed under the agreement are
prescribed as follows:

  .   a lump sum amount equal to 2.99 times the greater of:

     .   the highest average annual base salary and incentive compensation
         required to be paid to Mr. Watson for the highest three years
         preceding the year of termination, and

     .   Mr. Watson's base salary and target bonus amount for the year of
         termination;

  .   a lump sum amount equal to the net present value, as determined by the
      Board of Directors in its sole and absolute discretion, of the senior
      management benefits and other perquisites owed to Mr. Watson through the
      remaining term of his employment,

  .   vesting of any previously granted unvested Dynegy stock options to be
      exercised until the later of the term of this agreement or the one-year
      anniversary of the termination date, and

  .   continued health and welfare benefits for 36 months from the termination
      date.

   Mr. Watson has initiated arbitration proceedings against us relating to the
amount that he claims he is owed under this agreement, which is subject to
interpretation. His arbitration claim seeks payment of up to $28,700,000. All
unvested stock options previously granted to Mr. Watson became immediately
exercisable upon his termination and shall remain exercisable until the earlier
of the end of the original term of the option grant or May 27, 2003.

   Kenneth E. Randolph Employment Agreement.  Mr. Randolph's 2002 compensation
was determined under the terms of an employment agreement between Dynegy and
Mr. Randolph that terminated by mutual agreement on April 15, 2003. Mr.
Randolph's employment agreement entitled him to a base salary of $350,000,
subject to increase at the discretion of the Board of Directors, and the annual
opportunity to earn additional bonus amounts, dependent upon specified
financial or performance objectives, as a participant in our Incentive
Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board of Directors. Mr. Randolph was
paid a signing bonus of $100,000 in connection with the execution of his
employment agreement. The employment agreement also provided that Mr. Randolph
was eligible to receive stock option grants each year during the term of the
agreement at the discretion of the Board of Directors. The employment agreement
contained non-compete provisions in the event of Mr. Randolph's termination of
employment.

   Mr. Randolph's employment agreement also included provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits similar to those contained in Mr. Watson's
agreement as described above. We entered into a settlement and release
agreement with Mr. Randolph pursuant to which he received a payment of
approximately $2,500,000 in April 2003. We also agreed to retain Mr. Randolph's
services as a consultant through October 30, 2003 for a monthly payment of
$35,500 and to provide continued health and welfare benefits coverage for up to
36 months. All unvested stock options previously granted to Mr. Randolph became
immediately exercisable upon his
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departure and shall remain exercisable until the earlier of the end of the
original term of the option grant or April 15, 2004. The terms of the
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settlement and release agreement waived the non-compete provisions contained in
Mr. Randolph's employment agreement.

   R. Blake Young Employment Agreement.  Mr. Young executed a new employment
agreement effective September 16, 2002. The new agreement has a two-year term,
subject to an automatic one-year extension. Mr. Young serves as Dynegy's
Executive Vice President of Administration and Technology. Upon execution of
this agreement, Mr. Young received a bonus payment of $822,011 and agreed to
pay to Dynegy $512,011, which was the full amount of principal and interest
then outstanding under a loan provided him by Dynegy in order to participate in
the December 2001 private equity offering. We also agreed to pay to Mr. Young
on each of September 16, 2003 and September 16, 2004, subject to his continued
employment, a bonus payment of $155,000, and Mr. Young agreed to repay his then
outstanding loans under Dynegy's Short-Term Executive Stock Purchase Program
pursuant to their terms. See "Transactions with Directors and Executive
Officers." Mr. Young's employment agreement entitles him to a base salary of
$325,000, subject to increase at the discretion of the Board of Directors, and
the annual opportunity to earn additional bonus amounts, dependent upon
specified financial or performance objectives, as a participant in our
Incentive Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board of Directors. The
employment agreement also provides that Mr. Young shall be eligible to receive
stock option grants each year during the term of the agreement at the
discretion of the Board of Directors. The employment agreement contains
non-compete provisions in the event of Mr. Young's termination of employment.

   Mr. Young's employment agreement also includes provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits similar to those contained in Mr. Williamson's
agreement as described above.

   Alec G. Dreyer Employment Agreement.  Mr. Dreyer's 2002 compensation was
determined under the terms of an employment agreement between Dynegy and Mr.
Dreyer effective as of February 2, 2000. The agreement expires on February 2,
2005, subject to automatic one-year extensions. Mr. Dreyer serves as President
of our power generation business. Mr. Dreyer's employment agreement entitles
him to a base salary of $290,000, subject to increase at the discretion of the
Board of Directors, and the annual opportunity to earn additional bonus
amounts, dependent upon specified financial or performance objectives, as a
participant in our Incentive Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board
of Directors. Mr. Dreyer was paid an additional base salary payment of
approximately $15,000 in connection with the execution of his employment
agreement, which amount represented payment for the period between September
15, 1999 to the closing date of our acquisition of Illinova, Mr. Dreyer's
former employer, covering the pro rata difference between his new base salary
and his final base salary at Illinova ($250,000 per annum). Mr. Dreyer's annual
base salary was increased to $400,000 in November 2002.

   The employment agreement also provides that Mr. Dreyer is eligible to
receive stock option grants each year during the term of the agreement at the
discretion of the Board of Directors. Upon consummation of the Illinova
acquisition, Mr. Dreyer was granted 25,218 stock options at an exercise price
of $23.38 per share, as well as a restricted stock grant of 10,696 shares (or
21,392 shares after giving effect to the August 2002 two-for-one stock split)
vesting on February 2, 2005. All options granted to Mr. Dreyer prior to
November 1, 1999 also became vested upon consummation of the Illinova merger.
The employment agreement contains non-compete provisions in the event of Mr.
Dreyer's termination of employment.

   Mr. Dreyer's employment agreement also included provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits similar to those contained in Mr. Watson's
agreement as described above.

   Stephen W. Bergstrom Employment Agreement.  Mr. Bergstrom is our former
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President and Chief Operating Officer. The termination of his employment was
effective in October 2002. Mr. Bergstrom's 2002 compensation was determined
under the terms of an employment agreement that was to expire on February 2,
2004, subject to automatic one-year extensions. Mr. Bergstrom's employment
agreement entitled him to a base salary of $850,000, subject to increase at the
discretion of the Board of Directors, and the annual opportunity to earn
additional bonus amounts, dependent upon specified financial or performance
objectives, as a participant in
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our Incentive Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board of Directors.
Mr. Bergstrom's base salary when he left Dynegy was $885,000. The employment
agreement also provided that Mr. Bergstrom was eligible to receive stock option
grants each year during the term of the agreement at the discretion of the
Board of Directors. The employment agreement contained non-compete provisions
in the event of Mr. Bergstrom's termination of employment.

   Mr. Bergstrom's employment agreement also included provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits similar to those contained in Mr. Watson's
agreement as described above. We entered into a termination agreement with Mr.
Bergstrom in October 2002 pursuant to which he received a payment of
approximately $2,900,000. Pursuant to the termination agreement, we also
agreed, subject to certain conditions, to pay Mr. Bergstrom approximately
$10,400,000 on January 31, 2003 and to retain Mr. Bergstrom's services as a
consultant through January 31, 2003 for a monthly payment of $73,750 pro rated
based on the period of time during which such services were provided. Further,
we agreed to provide continued health and welfare benefits coverage for up to
36 months. All unvested stock options previously granted to Mr. Bergstrom
became immediately exercisable upon his termination and shall remain
exercisable until the earlier of the end of the original term of the option
grant or February 2, 2004.

   We paid Mr. Bergstrom $258,125 in consulting payments for services provided
through January 31, 2003, including $184,375 relating to services provided
during 2002 following his termination. We have not paid Mr. Bergstrom any of
the $10,400,000 in severance payments referenced above due to certain
conditions set forth in the termination agreement. Mr. Bergstrom has initiated
arbitration proceedings against us seeking up to $10,400,000 that he claims he
is owed under his agreement, which is subject to interpretation.

   Matthew K. Schatzman Employment Agreement.  Mr. Schatzman is our former
President, Commercial Operations. The termination of his employment was
effective in October 2002. Mr. Schatzman's 2002 compensation was determined
under the terms of an employment agreement that was to expire on February 1,
2005, subject to automatic one-year extensions. Mr. Schatzman's employment
agreement entitled him to a base salary of $400,000, subject to increase at the
discretion of the Board of Directors, and the annual opportunity to earn
additional bonus amounts, dependent upon specified financial or performance
objectives, as a participant in our Incentive Compensation Plan at the
discretion of the Board of Directors. Mr. Schatzman's base salary when he left
Dynegy was $480,000. The employment agreement also provided that Mr. Schatzman
would be eligible to receive stock option grants each year during the term of
the agreement at the discretion of the Board of Directors. The employment
agreement contained non-compete provisions in the event of Mr. Schatzman's
termination of employment.

   Mr. Schatzman's employment agreement also included provisions governing the
payment of severance benefits similar to those contained in Mr. Watson's
agreement as described above. We entered into a settlement and release
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agreement with Mr. Schatzman in October 2002 pursuant to which we agreed to pay
a total of approximately $7,300,000, including an immediate payment of
approximately $2,100,000. We agreed, subject to certain conditions, to pay Mr.
Schatzman the remainder in installments of approximately $1,300,000 on each of
December 31, 2002, January 31, 2003, February 28, 2003 and March 31, 2003 and
to retain Mr. Schatzman's services as a consultant through March 31, 2003 for a
monthly payment of $40,000. Further, we agreed to provide continued health and
welfare benefits coverage for up to 36 months. All unvested stock options
previously granted to Mr. Schatzman became immediately exercisable upon his
termination and shall remain exercisable until the earlier of the end of the
original term of the option grant or February 2, 2005.

   We paid Mr. Schatzman $165,538 in consulting payments for services provided
through March 31, 2003, including $80,000 relating to services provided during
2002 following his termination. We have also paid to Mr. Schatzman each of the
$1,300,000 severance payments referenced above but for the March 31, 2003
payment, which remains unpaid as of the date hereof due to certain conditions
set forth in the settlement and release agreement.
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CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED TRANSACTIONS

ChevronTexaco Corporation

   Commercial Relationships.  In August 1996, we completed a business
transaction with a subsidiary of Chevron Corporation (now ChevronTexaco
Corporation) pursuant to which substantially all of Chevron's midstream energy
assets were merged into our operations. In connection with this business
combination, we and Chevron, and our respective affiliates, entered into a
number of supply, sales and service agreements. Under those agreements, we had:

  .   the obligation to purchase and the right to market substantially all
      natural gas and natural gas liquids produced or controlled by Chevron in
      the United States (except Alaska) and to supply natural gas and natural
      gas liquids feedstock to Chevron refineries and Chevron Chemical plants
      in the United States;

  .   the right to participate in existing and future opportunities to provide
      electricity to United States facilities of Chevron and Chevron Chemical,
      as well as to purchase or market excess electricity generated by such
      facilities; and

  .   the right to process substantially all of Chevron's processable natural
      gas in those geographic areas where it is economically feasible for us to
      do so.

   In March 2002, we agreed with ChevronTexaco to expand our commercial
relationships to include substantially all of the natural gas and domestic
mixed natural gas liquids and related products produced or controlled by the
former Texaco.

   In August 2002, we executed an agreement with ChevronTexaco pursuant to
which the parties amended the existing gas purchase agreement, security
agreement, netting agreement and certain related agreements. Under this
agreement, we agreed to accelerate payment to the month of delivery for a
portion of the natural gas we purchased from ChevronTexaco, with the amount of
the accelerated payment generally being equal to 75 percent of the value of the
prior month's gas deliveries, after reduction pursuant to a netting agreement
between ChevronTexaco and us. This payment arrangement was effective upon the
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closing of the sale of Northern Natural in August 2002 and resulted in an
accelerated payment totaling $176 million at December 31, 2002.

   Also in August 2002, in partial satisfaction of certain of our obligations
to ChevronTexaco under these agreements, we sold to ChevronTexaco our 39.2%
ownership interest in West Texas LPG Pipeline Limited Partnership, or WTLPS,
which is the owner of West Texas LPG Pipeline. ChevronTexaco was already the
owner of the largest interest in WTLPS and the operator of the pipeline. The
interest sold to ChevronTexaco was valued at approximately $45 million.

   In connection with our announced exit from third-party risk management
aspects of the marketing and trading business, we have agreed with
ChevronTexaco to terminate the natural gas purchase agreement between the
parties and to provide for an orderly transition of responsibility for
marketing ChevronTexaco's domestic natural gas production. This agreement will
not affect our contractual agreements with ChevronTexaco relative to its U.S.
natural gas processing and the marketing of its domestic natural gas liquids.
The cancellation of the agreement was effective January 1, 2003. In accordance
with the termination of the natural gas purchase agreement, we paid to
ChevronTexaco $13 million. As part of the transition, we also agreed to provide
scheduling, accounting and reporting services to ChevronTexaco through April
2003. We were obligated to purchase any gas not sold under the ChevronTexaco
agreements for February and March 2003 at an index price.

   We also engage in other transactions with ChevronTexaco, including purchases
and sales of natural gas, natural gas liquids and crude oil. We believe that
these transactions are executed at prevailing market rates. During the year
ended December 31, 2002, our marketing business recognized net purchases from
ChevronTexaco of $1.5 billion. In addition, other of our businesses recognized
aggregate sales to ChevronTexaco of $0.8 billion and aggregate purchases of
$0.5 billion.
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   Equity Investments.  We hold investments in joint ventures in which
ChevronTexaco or its affiliates are also investors. These investments include a
22.9% ownership interest in Venice Energy Services Company, L.L.C., which holds
a pipeline gathering system, a processing plant, a fractionator and an
underground natural gas liquids storage facility in Louisiana; and a 50%
ownership interest in Nevada Cogeneration Associates #2, which holds our Black
Mountain power generation facility in Nevada. During the year ended December
31, 2002, our portion of the net income from these joint ventures was $17
million.

   Shareholder Agreement.  In connection with the merger between us and
Illinova, we entered into a shareholder agreement with Chevron U.S.A. governing
certain aspects of our relationship. Upon consummation of the Illinova
transaction, Chevron U.S.A. received shares of our Class B common stock, which
entitle it to designate up to three members of our Board of Directors. The
Class B common stock director nominees, Messrs. Callahan and Watson, are each
executive officers of ChevronTexaco. Chevron U.S.A. is our largest shareholder
and currently owns approximately 26% of our outstanding voting securities. For
more information regarding this shareholder agreement, please read our Annual
Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2002.

   Registration Rights Agreement.  Also in connection with the merger between
us and Illinova, we entered into a registration rights agreement with
ChevronTexaco. Pursuant to this agreement, we granted ChevronTexaco
registration rights for the Class A common stock underlying the Class B common
stock it holds. Beginning October 28, 2000, ChevronTexaco had the right on
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eight occasions to require us to initiate a public offering for all the shares
requested to be sold by ChevronTexaco. ChevronTexaco may exercise its rights to
request a registration once during any 180-day period. Additionally,
ChevronTexaco has the right to participate in and sell shares of stock held by
it during any public offering of our stock whether offered by us or any other
shareholders.

   Series B Preferred Stock.  On November 13, 2001, ChevronTexaco purchased
150,000 shares of our Series B Mandatorily Convertible Redeemable Preferred
Stock for $1.5 billion. The proceeds from this issuance were used to finance
our investment in Northern Natural. Each share of Series B preferred stock is
convertible at ChevronTexaco's option, for a period of two years, into shares
of Class B common stock at the conversion price of $31.64. The shares provide
for a mandatory redemption on November 13, 2003. Our Board of Directors will
evaluate this redemption obligation prior to November 13, 2003. Based on our
substantial debt obligations, liquidity position, limitations under applicable
state law and limitations in our recently restructured credit facility, we do
not currently expect to redeem the preferred shares in November 2003. Our
restructured credit facility provides that we cannot redeem more than $50
million of the Series B preferred stock during the term of the facility and we
must permanently reduce borrowings under the credit facility by three times any
amount repaid. Shares not redeemed will remain outstanding.

   Our failure to redeem the Series B preferred stock on the redemption date
would not be a default under any of our bank borrowings, secured debt, senior
notes or other obligations. The shares of Series B preferred stock are not
entitled to a dividend in cash or in kind or Board representation either
currently or upon a failure to make a redemption payment. We continue to engage
in discussions with ChevronTexaco regarding a possible restructuring of the
redemption obligations with respect to this preferred stock.

   Conflicts of Interest.  ChevronTexaco, one of the world's largest integrated
energy companies, is involved in every aspect of the energy industry, from oil
and gas exploration and production to transportation, refining and retail
marketing, as well as chemicals manufacturing and sales and power production.
ChevronTexaco's present operations and its pursuit of future opportunities may
overlap with our operations and strategy. There are no contractual limits on
ChevronTexaco's ability to compete with us. Conflicts of interest may arise
between ChevronTexaco, its affiliates and us as we each pursue business
opportunities.

   We have procedures in place designed to mitigate any such conflicts of
interest. Under Section IV(E) of our current Audit and Compliance Committee
charter, our Audit and Compliance Committee is responsible for approving
potential conflicts of interest between or among affiliated shareholders,
management and Dynegy. Additionally, for transactions involving ChevronTexaco,
the representatives of ChevronTexaco serving on our
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Board of Directors are recused from the Board's decision-making process with
respect to the consummation of any such transactions.

Transactions with Directors and Executive Officers

   General.  We engaged in certain transactions with directors and executive
officers in 2002. Following is a description of these transactions, including
loans made to executive officers for the purchase of our Class A common stock
pursuant to the Dynegy Inc. Short-Term Executive Stock Purchase Loan Program
and in a December 2001 private placement.
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   Dynegy Inc. Short-Term Executive Stock Purchase Loan Program.  In July 2001,
we established the Dynegy Inc. Short-Term Executive Stock Purchase Loan Program
pursuant to which eligible officers were loaned funds to acquire our Class A
common stock through open market purchases. We terminated this program as it
relates to new loans effective June 30, 2002. The notes bear interest at the
greater of five percent or the applicable federal rate as of the loan date, are
full recourse to the participants and mature on December 19, 2004. At December
31, 2002, an aggregate of approximately $12 million, which included accrued and
unpaid interest, was owed to us under this program.

   In connection with our organizational restructuring, we offered to forgive
50 percent of the outstanding balance under each loan established through the
program to non-executive officers effective as of January 15, 2003, April 15,
2003, July 15, 2003 or October 15, 2003, at the officers' election. In order to
provide incentives to those employees with outstanding loans under this program
to remain with us post-restructuring, we have agreed to forgive one-half of the
remaining balance of each of their loans on or before December 31, 2003 and to
forgive the then-remaining balance under each such loan on or before December
19, 2004, subject to the participant's achievement of specified employment
objectives. For employees terminated as part of the restructuring, the
remaining balance outstanding under each loan matures and is due and payable on
December 19, 2004. Interest rates charged under these loans remain unchanged.

   Two of our former executive officers--Deborah A. Fiorito and Lawrence A.
McLernon--had outstanding loans under this program during 2002. In connection
with their departures from Dynegy in September 2002, these former executive
officers' outstanding loans under this program were extended to September 2007.
At December 31, 2002, the amounts outstanding under their respective loans
under this program, including accrued interest, were $445,621 and $1,571,637.
The highest amounts outstanding for each such loan during 2002, including
accrued interest, were $445,621 and $1,595,165, respectively.

   A third former executive officer, Hugh A. Tarpley, has an outstanding loan
under this program that matures on December 19, 2004. At December 31, 2002, the
amount outstanding under his loan, including accrued interest, was $126,887.
The highest amount outstanding under his loan during 2002, including accrued
interest, was $260,505.

   The following table contains information relating to program loans made to
current executive officers as of December 31, 2002.

            Short-Term Executive Stock Purchase Loan Program Loans

                                        Largest Amount
                         Amount          Outstanding
                      Outstanding     (Including Accrued
                   (Including Accrued  Interest) During
                    Interest) as of     the Year Ended    Maturity  Interest
         Name      December 31, 2002  December 31, 2002     Date      Rate
         ----      ------------------ ------------------ ---------- --------

    Alec G. Dreyer      $164,355           $164,355       9/12/2003    5%
    R. Blake Young      $611,720           $611,720      10/10/2003    5%

   December 2001 Equity Purchases.  In December 2001, eight former executive
officers and one current executive officer purchased Class A common stock from
us in a private placement pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of
1933. These executives received loans totaling approximately $24,000,000 from
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us to purchase the common stock at a price of $19.75 per share, the same price
as the net proceeds per share received by us from a concurrent public offering.
The loans initially bore interest at 3.25 percent per annum and are full
recourse to the borrowers.
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   The following table sets forth information relating to loans outstanding
during the year ended December 31, 2002 relating to the December 2001 equity
purchases:

                      December 2001 Equity Purchase Loans

                                           Largest Amount
                            Amount          Outstanding
                         Outstanding     (Including Accrued
                      (Including Accrued  Interest) during
                       Interest) as of     the year ended   Maturity  Interest
         Name         December 31, 2002  December 31, 2002    Date      Rate
         ----         ------------------ ------------------ --------- --------

 Charles L. Watson...            --         $15,120,192(1)         --   3.25%
 Stephen W. Bergstrom            --         $ 4,435,244(1)         --   3.25%
 Kenneth E. Randolph.            --         $ 1,007,995(1)         --   3.25%
 Robert D. Doty......            --         $   100,795(1)         --   3.25%
 R. Blake Young......            --         $   512,011(2)         --   3.25%
 Milton A. Scott.....      $519,446         $ 1,024,022(3)  9/30/2007   5.00%
 Deborah A. Fiorito..            --         $   512,011(2)         --   3.25%
 Lawrence A. McLernon            --         $ 1,024,022(2)         --   3.25%
 Hugh A. Tarpley.....            --         $   512,011(2)         --   3.25%

--------
(1) Reflects amount paid in full in March 2002.
(2) Reflects amount paid in full in September 2002. Messrs. Young and Tarpley
    used proceeds from a special bonus payment paid by us as part of the new
    employment agreements they executed in September 2002. Mr. McLernon and Ms.
    Fiorito paid off their loans in full as an offset to their severance
    payments in September 2002.
(3) Mr. Scott paid $512,011 of the $1,024,022 then outstanding under his loan
    as an offset to his severance payment in September 2002. In connection
    therewith, the maturity date of the remaining balance for this former
    executive officer was extended to September 2007 and the interest rate was
    increased from 3.25% to 5.0%.

   Alec G. Dreyer Relocation Loan.  In connection with our merger with Illinova
and the execution of his employment agreement with us, Mr. Dreyer received a
$300,000 loan from us to assist him with his relocation to Houston. The loan
bears interest at 6.5% per annum, is secured by bonus payments payable to Mr.
Dreyer following the date thereof and is payable in five annual installments of
$60,000 through March 1, 2005 or, if earlier, 10 days after the termination of
his employment. Mr. Dreyer received bonus payments for 2000, 2001 and 2002 in
sufficient amounts to satisfy the then owing annual installments under this
loan. The highest amount outstanding under this loan in 2002, including accrued
interest, was $240,000; the current balance is approximately $120,000. See
"Summary Compensation Table" for further discussion.

   Advancement of Legal Expenses.  The Board of Directors previously approved
the advancement of legal expenses to some of our former directors and executive
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officers relating to their involvement in various investigations and litigation
matters affecting Dynegy. For 2002, payments for Mr. Watson and Patricia
Eckert, a former director, were in amounts that did not exceed $60,000, while
payments for Mr. Doty totaled approximately $181,000.

Audit and Compliance Committee Report

   Dynegy's Board of Directors has established an Audit and Compliance
Committee of independent directors, which operates under a written charter
adopted by the Board of Directors. The charter, which was most recently amended
in September 2002, is attached as Appendix A to this proxy statement. The Audit
and Compliance Committee regularly reviews its charter in light of ongoing
governance and regulatory developments, including rules adopted or proposed to
be adopted by the SEC and the New York Stock Exchange. Dynegy's management is
responsible for establishing a system of internal controls and for preparing
Dynegy's consolidated financial statements in accordance with generally
accepted accounting principles. Dynegy's independent accountants,
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PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, are responsible for auditing Dynegy's consolidated
financial statements in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards
and issuing their report based on that audit. Under the Audit and Compliance
Committee's charter, the Audit and Compliance Committee is to assist the Board
of Directors in fulfilling its oversight responsibilities as to these
processes. The Audit and Compliance Committee's functions also include the
selection and evaluation of the independent auditors, the review, in
conjunction with the independent auditors, of the plans and scope of the audit
engagement and a review with the independent auditors of their objectivity and
independence.

   In connection with the preparation of the audited financial statements
included in Dynegy's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31,
2002:

  .   The Audit and Compliance Committee reviewed and discussed the audited
      financial statements with management.

  .   The Audit and Compliance Committee discussed with the independent
      auditors the matters required to be discussed by Statement on Auditing
      Standards No. 61, as amended. In general, these auditing standards
      require the auditors to communicate to the Audit and Compliance Committee
      certain matters that are incidental to the audit, such as any initiation
      of, or changes to, significant accounting policies, management judgments,
      accounting estimates and audit adjustments; disagreements with
      management; and the auditors' judgment about the quality of Dynegy's
      accounting principles.

  .   The Audit and Compliance Committee received from the independent auditors
      written disclosures regarding their independence required by Independence
      Standards Board Standard No. 1 and discussed with the auditors their
      independence. In general, Independence Standards Board Standard No. 1
      requires the auditors to disclose to the Audit and Compliance Committee
      any relationship between the auditors and its related entities and Dynegy
      that in the auditor's professional judgment may reasonably be thought to
      bear on independence. The Audit and Compliance Committee also considered
      whether the independent auditors' provision of non-audit services to us
      was compatible with maintaining their independence.

   Based on the review and discussions noted above, the Audit and Compliance
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Committee recommended to the Board of Directors that the audited consolidated
financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2002 be included in
Dynegy's Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the SEC.

   This report is submitted by the members of the Audit and Compliance
Committee of the Board of Directors who participated in the review and
discussions noted above:

   Robert C. Oelkers (Chairman)
   Linda W. Bynoe
   Barry J. Galt

Independent Auditors

   The Audit and Compliance Committee has approved the selection of
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as independent auditors to examine our accounts for
the year ending December 31, 2003. Representatives of PricewaterhouseCoopers
LLP are expected to be present at the meeting to be available to respond to
appropriate questions.

   Set forth below is a summary of the fees paid to PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
for services in 2002.

  Audit Fees.................................................. $ 7,900,000(1)
  Financial Information Systems Design and Implementation Fees          --
  All Other Fees (Including Tax Consultation Fees)............ $ 4,120,000(2)
                                                               -----------
     Total.................................................... $12,020,000
                                                               ===========
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--------
(1) Reflects amounts billed through December 31, 2002 for the audit of our 2002
    financial statements, the review of our 2002 quarterly financial statements
    and the re-audit of our 1999-2001 financial statements. An additional $10.1
    million relating to the completion of these audits is expected to be billed
    in 2003, approximately $7.9 million of which had been billed through March
    31, 2003.
(2) Primarily reflects amounts billed for the following non-audit services:

  .   approximately $1,100,000 in the aggregate for audit-related matters
      relating to a proposed initial public offering by a subsidiary
      partnership, a mortgage bond offering by Illinois Power Company and the
      2001 financial statements of Northern Natural;

  .   $961,000 for assistance provided in connection with investigations into
      round-trip energy trades;

  .   $825,000 for tax consultation services;

  .   $520,000 for consulting services relating to supply chain management,
      with respect to which PricewaterhouseCoopers was engaged prior to being
      appointed as our independent auditors; and

  .   $520,000 for consultation in connection with our review and analysis of
      the Project Alpha transaction.
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   Information Regarding Change of Independent Auditors.  On March 15, 2002,
our Board of Directors dismissed Arthur Andersen LLP as Dynegy's independent
public accountants and engaged PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP to serve as Dynegy's
independent public accountants for 2002. The appointment of
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP for the year ending December 31, 2002 was ratified
by our shareholders at the 2002 annual meeting held on May 17, 2002.

   Arthur Andersen's reports on our consolidated financial statements for 2000
and 2001 did not contain an adverse opinion or disclaimer of opinion, nor were
they qualified or modified as to uncertainty, audit scope or accounting
principles. Arthur Andersen later withdrew its 2001 audit opinion in connection
with further analysis of the accounting treatment of Project Alpha.

   During 2000 and 2001 and through March 19, 2002 (the date we filed a Current
Report on Form 8-K disclosing our dismissal of Arthur Andersen), there were no
disagreements with Arthur Andersen on any matter of accounting principles or
practices, financial statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedures
which, if not resolved to Arthur Andersen's satisfaction, would have caused
them to make reference to the subject matter in connection with their report on
our consolidated financial statements for such years; and there were no
reportable events, as listed in Item 304(a)(1)(v) of Regulation S-K.

   During 2000 and 2001 and through March 19, 2002, we did not consult
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP with respect to the application of accounting
principles to a specified transaction, either completed or proposed, or the
type of audit opinion that might be rendered on our consolidated financial
statements, or any other matters or reportable events listed in Items
304(a)(2)(i) and (ii) of Regulation S-K.

Compensation and Human Resources Committee Report on Executive Compensation

   The Compensation and Human Resources Committee (the "Compensation
Committee") of the Board of Directors is responsible for developing our
executive compensation philosophy. It is the duty of the Compensation Committee
to administer this philosophy and its relationship with the compensation paid
to our Chief Executive Officer and each of our other executive officers.

   Our executive compensation philosophy is to reward executive performance in
a way that creates long-term shareholder value. Our executive compensation
program was designed to help us attract, motivate and retain the executive
resources that we need to maximize our return to shareholders. Our goal is to
provide our executives with a total compensation package that--at expected
levels of performance--is competitive to the market median
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for executives who hold comparable positions or have similar qualifications in
other similarly situated organizations. Salary increases, annual incentive
awards and long-term incentive grants are reviewed annually to ensure
consistency with our total compensation philosophy. Long-term incentive grants
are made to executives, managers and key employees following a rigorous
performance review process in amounts designed to reflect an appropriate
balance between cash and equity compensation.

   The Compensation Committee primarily compares our executive compensation
program to peer group companies as well as general industry companies of
comparable size. The Compensation Committee also consults regularly with
outside consultants experienced in executive compensation and utilizes an
extensive nationwide database that tracks pay trends for a broad industry index
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in which we compete for executives and senior management.

   During 2002, our executive compensation program consisted of three main
components: (1) base salary; (2) potential for an annual incentive award based
on overall company performance as well as individual performance; and (3) the
opportunity to earn stock-based incentives, which are intended to encourage
superior performance and to align executive officer and shareholder interests.
The second and third elements constitute the "at risk" portion of the
compensation program.

   Base Salary.  All decisions regarding base salary are made based upon
individual performance as measured against pre-established individual
objectives and competitive practices as measured by periodic compensation
surveys. Base salaries are targeted at competitive levels when compared to an
industry group that includes peer group companies, including those reflected in
the performance graph presented below, and general industry companies similar
in size to Dynegy.

   Annual Incentive Awards.  During 2002, our mechanism for awarding annual
bonuses to our executive officers was the Dynegy Inc. Incentive Compensation
Plan. The Incentive Compensation Plan is used to provide incentive payments to
non-union salaried employees. The basis for payment of annual bonuses under the
Incentive Compensation Plan is a combination of attaining specified corporate
or business unit performance goals that are recommended and approved by the
Board of Directors (e.g., earnings per share, net income, cash flow, return on
capital employed), individual performance and competitiveness with comparable
external positions as measured by periodic compensation surveys. Based on our
corporate performance in 2002, the Compensation Committee determined not to pay
incentive bonuses to any of the Named Executive Officers for 2002.

   Long-Term Incentive Compensation.  We award long-term incentive compensation
pursuant to the 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan, the 2002 Long-Term Incentive
Plan and the 2001 Non-Executive Stock Incentive Plan. Our long-term incentive
compensation is based upon grants of market value stock option awards pursuant
to these plans. In 2002, we changed our approach to long-term incentive
compensation. This change in approach resulted in the granting of stock options
to a more limited number of executives, managers and key employees in amounts
that were lower than those awarded in years past. Stock option grants were
awarded for 2002 performance in February 2003 to our then current executive
officers and others within the organization who satisfied the necessary
criteria.

   Compensation of Chief Executive Officer; Employment Agreement.  Effective
October 23, 2002, Dynegy entered into a three-year employment agreement with
Mr. Williamson, pursuant to which Mr. Williamson serves as Chief Executive
Officer and President of Dynegy. In connection with the execution of this
agreement, Mr. Williamson was awarded a signing bonus of $2,250,000 and granted
2,000,000 options with an exercise price of $0.88 per share. Mr. Williamson's
employment agreement entitles him to a base salary of $1,000,000, subject to
increase at the discretion of the Board of Directors, and the annual
opportunity to earn additional bonus amounts, dependent upon specified
financial or performance objectives, as a participant in our Incentive
Compensation Plan at the discretion of the Board of Directors. Mr. Williamson's
compensation package was designed to be sufficiently attractive to retain his
services and to be competitive when compared to an industry group that includes
peer group companies, including those reflected in the performance graph
presented below, and general industry companies similar in size to Dynegy.
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   Compensation of Former Chief Executive Officers and other Named Executive
Officers.  Mr. Watson's compensation for the portion of 2002 during which he
served as our Chief Executive Officer was paid pursuant to his employment
agreement. Please read "Employment Agreements." Mr. Watson's 2002 base salary
was not increased over the base salary amount paid for 2001, and no incentive
award was paid to Mr. Watson for his 2002 performance.

   Mr. Dienstbier's compensation for the portion of 2002 during which he served
as our interim Chief Executive Officer was paid pursuant to a replacement
services agreement executed at the time of his election as our interim Chief
Executive Officer. Please read "Compensation of Directors--Daniel L. Dienstbier
Compensation Arrangements." Mr. Dienstbier's compensation was determined based
on his significant experience, both with respect to our company and the
industry generally, and the challenges facing Dynegy at the time of his
election.

   Our other Named Executive Officers generally were compensated for their
performance in 2002 pursuant to the employment arrangements described above
under "Employment Agreements." The amounts paid reflected their respective
contributions to our financial performance and their efforts in executing our
business strategy. No such officers received incentive awards for their 2002
performance.

   Compliance with Internal Revenue Code Section 162(m).  Section 162(m) of the
Internal Revenue Code, enacted in 1993, generally disallows a tax deduction to
public companies for certain compensation over $1,000,000 paid to the company's
Chief Executive Officer and four other most highly compensated executive
officers, as reported in this proxy statement. Excluded from the limitation is
compensation that is "performance based." For compensation to be performance
based, it must meet certain criteria, including being based on predetermined
objective standards approved by shareholders. In general, Dynegy believes that
compensation relating to market-value stock options granted under our long-term
incentive plans should be excluded from the $1,000,000 limitation. The
Compensation Committee believes that maintaining the discretion to evaluate the
performance of Dynegy's management is an important part of its responsibilities
and inures to the benefit of our shareholders. The Compensation Committee,
however, will continue to take into account the potential application of
Section 162(m) with respect to incentive compensation awards and other
compensation decisions made by it in the future.

   All amounts paid or accrued during fiscal year 2002 under the
above-described plans and programs are included in the preceding tables. The
individuals who served as members of the Compensation Committee during
deliberations concerning executive compensation for 2002 are listed below. No
member of the Compensation Committee was an officer or employee of Dynegy or
any of its subsidiaries during 2002.

Compensation Committee

   Barry J. Galt (Chairman)
   Charles E. Bayless
   Linda Walker Bynoe
   Darald W. Callahan
   Joe J. Stewart
   John S. Watson
   J. Otis Winters
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Shareholder Return Performance Presentation
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   The performance graph shown on the following page was prepared by Standard &
Poor's IMS (Institutional Market Services), a division of McGraw-Hill, Inc.,
using data from the Standard & Poor's IMS Database for use in this proxy
statement. As required by applicable rules of the SEC, the graph was prepared
based upon the following assumptions:

    1. One hundred dollars ($100) was invested in Dynegy common stock, the S&P
       500, the 2002 Peer Group (as defined below) and the 2001 Peer Group (as
       defined below) on December 31, 1997.

    2. The returns of each component company in the 2002 Peer Group and the
       2001 Peer Group are weighed based on the market capitalization of such
       company at the beginning of the measurement period.

    3. Dividends are reinvested on the ex-dividend dates.

   Our peer group for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2002 (the "2002 Peer
Group") comprises Dominion Resources Inc.; Duke Energy Corporation; El Paso
Corporation; Mirant Corporation; CenterPoint Energy, Incorporated; Reliant
Resources, Inc.; Aquila Inc.; The Williams Companies, Inc.; Calpine
Corporation; and AES Corporation. Our peer group for the fiscal year ended
December 31, 2001 (the "2001 Peer Group") comprised Dominion Resources Inc.;
Duke Energy Corporation; El Paso Corporation; Mirant Corporation; CenterPoint
Energy, Incorporated; Reliant Resources, Inc.; Aquila Inc.; and The Williams
Companies, Inc. We believe that the 2002 Peer Group reflects our current
industry peers based on size and business focus, particularly given the
restructuring of our business around our power generation, natural gas liquids
and regulated energy delivery businesses.

                                      28

                  [GRAPHIC OF TOTAL RETURN COMPARISON OMITTED]

                           TOTAL SHAREHOLDER RETURNS

                            (Dividends Reinvested)

                                         ANNUAL PERFORMANCE
                                      Year Ending December 31,
                               --------------------------------------
          Company Name / Index 1997  1998   1999   2000   2001  2002
          -------------------- ---- ------ ------ ------ ------ -----

            Dynegy Inc........ $100  62.73 139.82 447.71 205.14  9.60
            S&P 500 Index..... $100 128.58 155.63 141.46 124.65 97.10
            2002 Peer Group... $100 115.28 114.61 197.12 130.41 48.32
            2001 Peer Group... $100 117.14 102.97 175.74 137.63 54.30
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                                  PROPOSAL 2
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              RATIFICATION OF APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT AUDITORS

   The Audit and Compliance Committee has appointed the firm of
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as independent auditors of Dynegy for the fiscal
year ending December 31, 2003 and the Board of Directors recommends that the
shareholders ratify that appointment. Ratification requires the affirmative
vote of a majority of the shares of Class A common stock and Class B common
stock, voting together as a single class, represented in person or by proxy and
entitled to vote at the annual meeting. Under Illinois law, an abstention has
the same legal effect as a vote against this proposal, but a broker non-vote is
not counted for purposes of determining shares represented in person or by
proxy on the matter. The persons named in the accompanying proxy card intend to
vote for ratification of such appointment unless instructed otherwise on the
proxy card.

   Although there is no requirement that we submit the appointment of
independent auditors to shareholders for ratification or that the appointed
auditors be terminated if the ratification fails, the Audit and Compliance
Committee will consider the appointment of other independent auditors if the
shareholders choose not to ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers
LLP. The Audit and Compliance Committee may terminate the appointment of
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as Dynegy's independent auditors without the
approval of the shareholders whenever the Audit and Compliance Committee deems
such termination appropriate.

   PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP served as our independent auditors for 2002.
Representatives of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP are expected to attend the annual
meeting and will be available to respond to appropriate questions. The
representatives will also have the opportunity to make a statement if they wish
to do so.

   The Board of Directors recommends that shareholders vote "FOR" ratification
of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as Dynegy's independent
auditors for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003.
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                             SHAREHOLDER PROPOSALS

   Proponents of two shareholder proposals have stated that they intend to
present the following proposals at the annual meeting. If the shareholder, or a
representative who is qualified under state law, is present and submits his or
her proposal for a vote, then the proposal will be voted on at the annual
meeting. In accordance with federal securities regulations, we have included
the shareholder proposals and any supporting statement exactly as submitted by
the proponents. We are not responsible for the contents of the shareholder
proposals or supporting statements. Our Board of Directors has recommended a
vote against these proposals for the reasons set forth below each proposal. The
number of Dynegy shares held by the various proposal proponents ar
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